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TO CONTACT THE LOCAL POLICE 

The number to call for non-emergency is-
sues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday  14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 

Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds 
@imminghamwolds                       

 

                             

      
 
For Emergencies please call 999 
 
For non-emergency calls, ie reporting suspicious 
activity, reporting a non-emergency incident etc. 
please call 101. 
 
For opening times at Immingham Police Station 
please see above. 
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Parish Council Notes 
 

The Council meets every month, on the second calendar Wednesday of 
the month, at the Village Hall, commencing at 7.30 pm.  Agendas are 
published a week before and are on our website.  Members of the 
public are welcome to come along and attend.  
 
The Council met in September but not in August as this is usually the 
Summer break.   Other meetings were also held such as Town and 
Parish Liaison Committee and ERNLLCA District Committee with the 
Council represented at these through either Council members or the 
Clerk attending. 
 
Various planning applications were discussed and all planning 
applications discussed at the PC meetings are available to view on the 
NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  You just go to the Planning 
Applications, agree the terms and conditions and then you can input 
the planning application reference number or the address and it will 
bring up the documents for you to view. 
 
Ongoing improvement works to facilities have been continuing with 
further works to the Pavilion, the new ceiling tiles have now been 
installed in the Hall, extra tables purchased and some more electrical 
sockets in the Hall.  There is also now a proper baby change station 
installed in the Village Hall. 
 
The Council is also formalising the arrangements with its allotment site 
and starting a new waiting list for those interested in taking an 
allotment and confirming insurance arrangements for those on the 
site. 
 
 
All information is on the PC website at 
     www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
 

 
 

23 

How you can help 

Your local Community Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the 
right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, im-
prove public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area 
which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in the area.  

If you feel that there are issues within your community that the police should 
consider prioritising, then please speak to your local officers, town, or parish 
councillors or through the One Voice committee.  

 

The named officers for Immingham, Habrough and Stallingborough ward 
are:                                                                                            

PC 855 Liam Hopwood liam.hopwood@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                                                                       
PC 847 Andy Cundell andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk  

PC 7713 Diane Bell diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk   

PCSO 7877 Becky Wildman rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk 

 
The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101                                              

Immingham Police Hub Opening Hours 

Monday   Closed 

Tuesday   09.00 - 17.00 

Wednesday  09.00 - 17.00 

Thursday   14.00 - 17.00 

Friday   09.00 – 16.30 

Saturday   CLOSED 

Sunday   CLOSED 

 
Follow us on Twitter Immingham and Wolds @imminghamwolds        

mailto:liam.hopwood@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:andrew.cundell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:diane.bell@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:rebecca.wildman@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Immingham Habrough & Stallingborough Report for 
August 

 

Crime      

There had been 71 crimes across the whole ward for July which 
were contained in the August police report. 

These included just one for Stallingborough ….. 

                                                                                                                                       

Four youths entered a farm on Station Road, Stallingborough. 
They removed fire extinguishers from out buildings and set them 
off.              

 

As of going to print no report had been received for September 
2023.                                                                                                                   
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  The next meetings of the Council will take place as shown and an Agen-

da for the meeting always appears on the Parish Council’s website ap-

proximately one week prior to the meeting. 

Any items, please contact Kathy Peers on 07494 577661 or email us 

clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

These are the dates for the next scheduled meetings for Stalling-

borough Parish Council.   

Wednesday 11th October 2023 

All meetings start at 7.30 pm unless advertised otherwise 

Wednesday 8th November 2023 

At all meetings the public and press are made most welcome and 

there is a forum for residents to bring up matters for discussion 

with the Parish Council. 

Agenda is published on the website approximately one week pri-

or to each meeting. 

There is not usually a meeting in August . 

The Parish Council website at 

www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
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CONTACT DETAILS FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
To contact the Parish Council , please ring  the Parish Clerk, Kathy Peers,  
in the first instance on  tel. no. 07494 577661 
 
The office is open from 9.00 am to 4.00 pm each weekday.  Outside of 
these times, an answerphone  is in operation on that number, so please 
leave a message and we will come back to you as soon as we can! 
 
Kathy looks after the bookings for the Village Hall and all other Parish Mat-
ters, so if you want to book the Hall for a function,  need any information on  
Parish or local authority issues, or want to report anything which concerns 
the Parish Council, or  want to submit anything for the Newsletter, then 
please contact Kathy as above. 
 
The address for the Parish Council is: 
Stallingborough Village Hall, 
Station Road, 
Stallingborough, NE Lincs. 

 
Mail—clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Residents are most welcome to post items through the village hall letterbox 
also. 
 
Email Addresses for Councillors:- 
 
Cllr. Paul Gilbert (Chair) cllrpgilbert@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Trevor Crofts (Vice) cllrtcrofts@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Ian Sears  cllrisears@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Hannah Scott  cllrhneul@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr. Paul Genney  cllrpgenney@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 
Cllr.  Martin Reed  cllrmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. John Scott  cllrjscott@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

Cllr. Julie Hoyes  cllrjhoyes@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

 

 

The Parish Council has its own dedicated website so please look out for 

this—its address will be ‘www.stallingboroughparishcouncil.com’ 
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There is a new website www.bccrp.co.uk which includes links to 

some fascinating historical facts and photos as well as useful cur-

rent travel information. 

Last but not least the Santa Special will run again with 

presents for the young uns and mulled wine for them 

that aint, please make note; 

Saturday 9th December 10.20 AM from Stallingborough 

towards Cleethorpes returning at 11.15 AM.  

There is no need to book. 

Best wishes Martin.  

cllmreed@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

file:///C:/Users/marav/Documents/www.bccrp.co.uk
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October 2023  

I hope our readers have noticed the improvement along the line 

of late.  

Everybody comments on the comfort and quietness of the new 

EMR Class 170 trains with their pleasing green upholstery. 

The station features display with the new logo has been installed 

in the eastbound waiting area and supplies some very inter-

esting facts about all of the stations along the line. 

In reply to folks who ask about fares not being collected on jour-

neys, there are a number of reasons why fares cannot always be 

duly collected by the train guard and without wishing to appear 

sanctimonious, the answer is of course, that the onus is on indi-

viduals to purchase a ticket wherever possible on alighting the 

train.  

Incidentally, following on from that, the partnership submitted a 

full response to the Transport Focus consultation expressing our 

opposition to proposed Ticket Office closures. 
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 Stallingborough Village Hall 

There is an active programme of classes and groups at 

Stallingborough Village Hall: 

Mondays    Metafit and Zumba evening 

Tuesday s   Yoga    morning 

    Slimming World  afternoon/evening 

Wednesdays  Over 50’s social club morning 

Thursdays   Sewing Group  afternoons 

    Art workshops  monthly 

    Cliftons Kids Dance  afternoons 

    WI    first evening of month 

Fridays   Which Craft Group morning/afternoon 

    Youth Club   evening 

Sundays   Dog training   morning 

    AA Group   evening 

Please contact us on 07494 577661 for further information on the above 

clubs—some meet only once a month or once a fortnight so please check 

with us. We also have Parish Council and Shaping up Stallingborough 

Meetings taking place each month. 

THE HALL AND BAR ARE AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRINGS ON 

SATURDAYS AND SUNDAY AFTERNOONS  - PLEASE CALL US OR EMAIL US 

AT clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com TO BOOK. 

THERE ARE SPECIAL DISCOUNTED RATES FOR LONGER TERM HIRINGS 

AND STALLINGBOROUGH RESIDENTS. 
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AFTER

Shaping Up Stallingborough 

Before After 

1st 
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  Stally Youth Club                
At the Village Hall!  

Every other Friday... check our 

Facebook for further updates. 

7:00pm-9:00pm 

Year 6 and above 

£1.50 entry 

Music, Games, Tuck Shop and a Parent Free 

Couple of Hours!!!! 

 

Contact Lizzie & Dan on 

07545579052  
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Fault Reporting 

Any street lights not working, any pot holes etc. can all be 

reported directly to NELC via an app for your phones or via its 

Website at www.nelincs.gov.uk.  Just go to Report It on the 

homepage and follow the links.  You will get a Customer 

Reference Number which will allow you to follow up the report. 

To advertise here please 

contact us : 

07494 577661 

Or email us at 

clerk@stallingboroughparish

council.com 

7 

AFTER 

Scarecrow Festival  

 

Thank you to everyone who made a scarecrow, bought 

maps and refreshments, and voted for your favourite. 

Thanks to Stallingborough Village Store and residents 

for your donations of prizes. Your first-place winners 

also received a voucher and a trophy which will be giv-

en out each year to the best scarecrow. Thank you to 

those who donated cakes, especially to Beccy who 

made the most amazing cakes for our refreshments 

stand. 

As always, it was lovely to see so many people walking 

around the village and enjoying the scarecrows. And 

the highlight of the weekend was Eddie Crow’s band 

who delighted us with their music and raised over £50. 

In total we raised over £140 which will be put towards 

future events etc. for the village. 

 

FB: Shaping Up Stallingborough 

Email: jmhoyes@icloud.com 
*Don’t forget to follow us on FB and Instagram for updates 

and future events* 
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Ward Councillors for Stallingborough 
 

There are 3 Ward Cllrs. for the Immingham Ward which of course in-
cludes Stallingborough Village.  Residents can contact their Ward 

  
  
 

Cllr. Stewart Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Karen Swinburn 
35 Woodlands Avenue, Immingham 
Tel—01469-576899 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr. Georgia Astbury 
34A Heneage Road, Grimsby 
Tel—07307-223033 
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 The next issue for the Newsletter will be for 

December 2023/January 2024—articles and 

items in to us by Friday 10th November 2023 

please and no later, so we can include them in 

the next edition: 

 clerk@stallingboroughparishcouncil.com 

HARVEST SUPPER   

THURSDAY 19TH OCTOBER 7.30 PM 

Stallingborough W.I. would like to invite you to their Harvest 

Supper on Thursday 19th October starting at 7.30pm in 

Stallingborough Village Hall. 

 The entertainment will be provided by the Riverside Brass 

Band. There will be an apple pie supper- apple pie, plum 

bread, cheese and a glass of wine/soft drink, all this for only 

£10!! 

There will be a raffle.   

Everyone is welcome to come along and join us. 

Any queries please contact Jenny Short on 01472 882136. 
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 Hello Everyone, 

Thanks go to Christine for writing our W.I. article for the 

last Newsletter on my behalf. We enjoyed two cruises on  

our holiday, one to the Isle of Wight and one back again 

to the mainland two weeks later! It all seems a long time 

ago now! 

Our outing to Doddington Hall was brilliant- everything 

went to plan and we all enjoyed our visit. The Hall itself is 

fascinating and the guides in each room were friendly 

and very informative.  

We visited the ‘Tin Bungalow’, Pelham Road,  

Immingham on the 20th July, it was really interesting with 

lots of, “we had one of those!”, “I remember that!” etc. It 

is well worth a visit and not too far to go. 

Another enjoyable event was our Summer Supper on 

August 3rd-lots of eating, drinking (alcoholic and non-

alcoholic), a quiz and mostly lots of talking!! 

On Thursday 7th September Dr Nicola Crewe from Lincoln 

University came to talk to us about ‘DNA and Forensics. 

The talk was fascinating, we learnt quite a lot about DNA 

profiling and were very quiet which means we were all 

enthralled! 

On Thursday 5th October Annette from Age UK is coming 

to give us details of all the work that they do for older 

people, it should be very informative. 
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Advertise your class or group 

or special event with us here. 

Just email it over to us at  

clerk@stallingboroughparishc

ouncil.com 

Or call us on 

07494 577661 
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Stallingborough WI Continued……. 

 

Riverside Brass Band are entertaining us at our annual Harvest 

Supper on Thursday 19th October starting at 7.30 in Stallingbor-

ough Village Hall. The tickets are £10 which includes an apple pie 

supper, there will be a raffle and all are welcome. 

Andy Carisle is coming on Thurs 2nd November to demonstrate 

‘Glass Engraving’ and we can all have a go, it should be fun! I 

know that mine will not end up looking anything like I imagined it 

would!! 

We will be doing various Christmas activities followed by a Faith 

Supper on Thursday 7th December. This will be an evening of cre-

ating, eating, drinking and of course, lots of talking!! 

We meet at 7.30pm on the first Thursday of each month (except 

January and May) in Stallingborough Village Hall. 

Ladies are always welcome to come along to see what W.I. is all 

about. Please feel  free to contact me if you have any queries. 

Best wishes, 

Jenny Short (01472 882136) 
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CHURCH NEWS –  

ST PETER AND ST PAUL,  

STALLINGBOROUGH 

There will be 2 services at the church this Autumn. 

 

Sunday September 24th  - Holy Communion  - 11 am 

Sunday October 8th   -     Harvest Festival – 3 pm 

 

Please support us in our effort to keep our village 
church open. 

 

We are hoping to hold a coffee morning to raise money to 
install a toilet at the church . This will enable the children from 
the village school to use the church and for us to hold more 
events. Look out for posters with a date. Any help or 
donations will be greatly appreciated.  

 

We are also holding a service at Christmas I will include the 
date and time in the next newsletter. 

We welcome enquiries for weddings, 
baptisms and funerals. 

Please contact the Churchwardens. 

Marion Moorcroft.  Tel 01472 885072 

Norman Coffey.    Tel 01472 280587 
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PRODUCE SHOW 

 

We had a wonderful turnout for this year’s show, 
more entries and more exhibitors. It is certainly en-
couraging for the committee that so many village peo-
ple, their families and friends enter our show. We also 
had entries from other villages, 

It is an open show so anyone can enter. We hope to 
encourage a few more children to enter but those that 
did had some amazing entries. Well done ! 

We will shortly be having a meeting to arrange the 
date of the show next year. I will put all the infor-
mation in the next newsletter. Let’s hope the sun 
shines again. 

 

Marion Moorcroft. 


